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9-25-20
Dear Winchester & Ashuelot Residents,

The conditions of the pandemic here in Winchester and the state continues to improve. Currently there is 1 active COVID-19 case in Winchester and 2 in Cheshire County. This accurate data is available on WMUR and on the NH COVID-19 Dashboard. Overall, there is 281 active cases in the state. This is all good news. Be thankful of where we live. As long as we continue to follow the prevention measures in place, (mask wearing, hand washing and social distancing) we hopefully will be able to continue with the low infection rate.  
As a reminder, any travel outside of New England requires a 14 day quarantine upon return. Close contact is now defined as being within 6ft of another person for more than 10 minutes. Do visit with friends and family, outside preferably and in small groups. Socializing is found to be just as important as exercise.
Consider getting a flu shot. Picture our medical facilities trying to deal with a lot people sick at the same time who have the flu or the coronavirus during the fall & winter months. It is a good probability that the COVID-19 cases will greatly increase this winter just as the flu usually does. Our doctors and nurses would struggle to care for the large number of sick people. Let’s try and prevent this; get vaccinated against the flu.  
The holidays are approaching. First up is Halloween. The CDC has produced guidelines. The Selectmen will discuss Halloween in the coming weeks. Mask wearing (non costume) and social distancing (6ft) is so important if you choose to participate in Halloween activities. Thanksgiving, Rosh Hashanah, Yom Kippur, and all fall holidays are a time of gathering. It is recommended to hold these activities outside if possible and adhere to all protective measures. The CDC suggests that if you do gather, gather with persons from your local area.
School has begun. Please check with the school for updates and any changes. Their safety measures are in place and while to some they may be annoying, these are there to keep the children and teachers safe. Remember, this is all temporary. Next summer life should be back to some type of normalcy. Thank the school for all their efforts.
Town officials have done a great job preparing for the upcoming election. The November election will be held at the WINCHESTER SCHOOL. All COVID-19 safety measures will be put in place. 

Get out and enjoy the beautiful fall weather while being smart & safe!
